Byrne, Michael

From: Tribble, Ahsha

Sent: Sat 5/19/2018 2:45 AM (GMT-00:00)
To: Byrne, Michael

Cc:

Bcc:

Subject: FW: Transition Plan to date
Attachments: Transition Power Secure and PREPA May 19 2018.pptx

Mike - I had a conversation with Jan to get a better back story on this request. Jan was caught
off guard as well. It looked as though the A&B was the same request with a quick insertion at
the end.

Basically after Jan checked in with Omar he said that the Gov wants to see a better hand off
between USACE and PREPA. If that is true, we might be able to deliver that. My response to
that is below and in the attached power point to demonstrate that we have a planned hand off.
Jan is going to test this with folks behind the scenes to demonstrate that there is a plan and the
contractors and USACE are part of it. I will meet Jan in the morning to see if there is any

traction.

In the meantime, I am trying to see what we can do if we are forced to change course. The barge
is en route and demob of actual line work occurred this evening for PowerSecure.

Finally, if they would spend as much time on pushing a contract through as they did all of this
other effort, we would have additional crews here. We still have nothing!

I will check in in the morning but hopefully we will get some traction.

Have a good night!
AT

Sent from my iIFEMA mobile device.

From: Tribble, Ahsha

Sent: Friday, May 18, 2018 9:02:18 PM
To: janmaduro

Subject: Transition Plan to date

This week, Cobra moved 46 FTE into the Yabucoa region as jobs were completed or near
complete in other areas. Cobra also began mobilization of 100 FTE to the island to be in place
and working by May 31. They did this absent the new contract, absent a new amendment, and
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absent getting caught up in payment. I raise this because with the additional FTE they are going
to reach their cap on their emergency contact by June 15.

On Saturday, May 19, the following will occur:

— 49 PREPA line workers will be mobilizing to work the PowerSecure circuits. At this time,
PREPA management does not require line work on Sundays, so they will work Saturday and be
back on the job on Monday. FEMA has asked if it is possible to allow for Sunday working. We
have no response yet. Attached is the transition plan for Utuado.

— USACE, PowerSecure, PREPA, FEMA, and Cobra will meet to transition work packages
from PowerSecure to PREPA and Cobra. In addition, Cobra has begun assessments for the new
crews coming in. Also note, they are bringing different equipment to attack the tough

areas. There is a lot of helicopter work required in Utuado as well.

BIGGEST ISSUE:
— The Cobra and MasTec contracts are not yet approved after four months. We need to put as

much pressure on the that system as we are on the transfer of operations. We allowed sufficient
time to complete this transition and it is still not done.

Sent from my iIFEMA mobile device.
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